
GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

 

Welcome to our  
 Worship Service  

 this Lord’s Day 
     February 7th, 2021 

 

   Pastor Bobby Halek 
   “The Practical and Peculiar Preaching of James” 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com  www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Follow us either on Facebook, or on MeWe 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 



Order of Service 
 

Celebration Around the Lord’s Table 
 

Opening Hymn  

“Trust and Obey” - Don Moen  
 

Kids’ Feature—Angela Kersten 

“James’ Picture Album” 
 

Special Music 
“I Know Who Holds Tomorrow” - the Petersens 

 

“Scripture Reading — Pastor Bobby 
James 1 : 1-8 

Message — Pastor Bobby 

“The Practical and Peculiar Preaching of James” 
 
 

Benediction 

“Pure and undefiled religion before God and the Father is this:  
to visit orphans and widows in their trouble,  

and to keep oneself unspotted from the world.”  
        James 1 : 27NKJV 

Today at Glenridge Bible Church 

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 

Today  Online Communion Service with Pastor Bobby 
   6:00pm Prayer Meeting (pre-reg. required 10 max) 
Wednesday 7:00pm   Prayer Meeting (pre-reg. required 10 max) 

Next Sunday Online Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 
   6:00pm Prayer Meeting (pre-reg. required 10 max) 



New Photo Directory 
We are updating our Photo Directory.   

 

The office will be contacting folks to confirm the  
information in the directory. 

 

For photos, we can either use existing photos, or we can take a quick 
shot of you here at the church, or you can email in a ‘selfie’.   
The point is, we want our church family to know who’s who.   

So: NO MASKS in your photo please. (that kinda defeats the purpose) 

 James, a bondservant of God and of the Lord Jesus Christ, 
To the twelve tribes which are scattered abroad: 
Greetings. 
My brethren, count it all joy when you fall into various tri-
als, knowing that the testing of your faith produces patience. But 
let patience have its perfect work, that you may be perfect and 
complete, lacking nothing. If any of you lacks wisdom, let him 
ask of God, who gives to all liberally and without reproach, and it 
will be given to him. But let him ask in faith, with no doubting, 
for he who doubts is like a wave of the sea driven and tossed by 
the wind. For let not that man suppose that he will receive any-
thing from the Lord; he is a double-minded man, unstable in all 
his ways. 

Scripture Reading — James 1:1-8NKJV 

GBC 2020 Annual Reports 

To our ministry heads, we thank you for what you’ve done during 
2020, despite setbacks and hurdles.  We request that you get your 

annual reports to us so we can compile them for our Annual  
Congregational Meeting (though we’re not sure when that will be 

possible yet).  Please don’t wait too long.  It’s a lot easier to  
compile things ahead of time than in a last-minute panic. 



GBC Email List 

If you’ve heard about the awesome weekly devotionals  
Pastor Bobby writes and would like to receive them in your  
email inbox, or, you’d like to be kept up to date on events,  

prayer requests, or general announcements,  
subscribe by clicking the link on our website’s homepage. 

 Giving… 
“Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in  

store as God hath prospered him”   I Corinthians 16:2 
                                                        

General Offerings January 31, 2021…….………………………………….$ 3,541.00 
Proposed Weekly Offerings Budget………………………………………..$ 6,262.43 
 
General Offerings YTD…………………………………………………………….$ 12,761.20 
Proposed Budget Offerings YTD………………………………………………$ 31,312.17 

 
If you would like offering envelopes for your tithing, please contact the 

office, or speak with Juergen or Carol-Dean and we’ll get you set up. 

Phase 2 of our Construction Project 

As was announced during the September 12, 2020 congregational meeting, 
any unused, or surplus funds given towards the capital project would go   
towards the 2nd phase of the entire project, namely, the creation of GBC’s 
offices in the old Library location. This phase to be voted on at the annual  
congregational meeting. 



Any parents who would like to be part of the Children’s Ministry 
mailing list, please email AngelaJantzi@hotmail.com to stay  
informed of upcoming events and program scheduling for  

when we are able to meet in-person. 
 

Also, any juniors (grade 7+) who would like to help in nursery or  
children’s ministry, stay tuned for a Plan to Protect training session.   

Date to be announced when we can open again. 

Thank You for Praying 

Please pray for those suffering loss: 
* The family of Elsie McGarvey, a former attendee of Glenridge who past away  
    recently. 
* Irene Hesp on the loss of her son, Rob. 
* Ruth Anne Funk on the loss of her sister, June Tallman last week. 
* Debbie and Juergen Harder on the loss of Debbie’s mother, Luba Kranz last week. 
* Don and Theresa Lum on the loss of Don’s brother Bud. 
 
Seeking prayer for healing and comfort from illness or pain: 
* Despite being in a locked down building and unable to leave or have any visitors for 
 months, Jaqi Shennan has now tested positive for Covid-19.  Please pray for this 
 dear lady as she already has a number of health concerns. 
* Debbie Harder’s uncle, Jimmy Bartkiw, as he is now facing long-term care at Shaver  
 once he is released from the hospital in Hamilton. 
* Ernie Seeger awaiting test results regarding tumours found on kidney and bladder. 
* Quin McColgan, (friend of the Luchkanyns) fighting cancer.  New tumours have been 
 found and they are still looking at alternative treatments. 
 
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Ron and Lois Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, 
 Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Fred and Hilda Glucker, Ed and Esther 
 Martin, Dave Furness, Mildred Levair, Hugh and Eleanor Rogers. 


